
 

Tonight: Alan Heighway, ‘How to prevent heart attacks’ 
Introduction: Rob Powell 

Vote of Thanks: Avril Pryor 
Fellowship: Jo Jones and Brian Morrison 

 

Future Programs:  

 

8 Oct; No Meeting 
 

15 Oct; No Meeting, South Coast Wine Show Dinner 
 

22 Oct; UHS Captains 
Introduction: Craig Saunders 
Vote of Thanks: Trevor Schofield 
Fellowship: Clare Nyholm and John Payne 
 

29 Oct; Eyes For Africa 
Fellowship: Guy Porter and Rob Powell 
 

November is Rotary’s Foundation Month 
 

4 Nov; Calcutta at the Golf Club 
 All members to help, please 
 

5 Nov; No Meeting 
 

12 Nov; Vicki MacDougall, DRIVING 
 

19 Nov; TBA 
 

26 Nov; Life Education Van – visit - BBQ 
 

December is Rotary’s Disease Prevention and 
Treatment Month 
 

3 Dec; AGM  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Report on meeting of 17 September 2019 
 

Sergeant at Arms Ian Tibbles welcomed members and guests Ben Barry Ulladulla High School (Guest 
Speaker), Kirra New member Inductee, Jazmin and past Rotarian Greg Dowling.  

President Steve Hladio presented Helena Zuil with a dinner badge.  

President Elect Leonie Smith gave a quick report on the Club’s Facebook page and Blessing of the 
Fleet sponsorship.  

PP Rob Powell spoke on the Calcutta, raffle books are now available, raffle tickets are going on sale next 
week at Rowen’s arcade and Milton IGA, if you are able to assist in the selling of raffle tickets please let 
Rob know.  

Almoner Bill Harris report all Wednesday clients are well. Dick Crouch is hoping to be home for a few 
days soon, best wishes Dick. 
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 October is Rotary’s Economic and Community Development Month  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
10 Oct  Hat Day, National 

18 Oct Fri 
Business Community Network, 
Luncheon, Golf Club 
Proceeds to Rotary Projects 

18 Oct Fri 
South Coast Wine Show 
$50, 7 for 7:30pm dinner,  
Golf Club 

24 Oct Thur World Polio Day 

30 Oct Wed 
Dream Cricket at Milton PS 
Students from MPS, UPS, 
Budawang, helpers from UHS 

4 Nov Mon Calcutta at the Golf Club 
5 Nov Tues NO MEETING 

17-18 Sun-
Mon 

Free Health Check for Men, 
Rural Van, at the Civic Centre 

23 Nov Sat Relay for Life 

23 Nov Sat Comedy Night at the Milton 
Theatre, $35 per person 

6-7-8 
Mar 

2020 

Fri - 
Sun 

District Conference 
At Dunn Lewis Centre 
‘Roaring 20s’ 

BIRTHDAYS (till next meeting):  
4 Oct; Wayne Fry,  

11 Oct; Denise Fors, 13 Oct; Grant Schultz, 
14 Oct; Anne Brown, 18 Oct; Jan Wild.  

 

ANNIVERSARIES (till next meeting):   
6 Oct; Kim and Rob Powell,  

8 Oct; Clare and doug Nyholm,  
10 Oct; Jan and Ted Wild,  

15 Oct; Deb and Tony Fondacaro,  
20 Oct; Julie and Guy Porter. 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed 
Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516,  

edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au  
BY NO LATER THAN 12 NOON ON MONDAY.  

 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au


Induction of Kirra Dowling by President Stephen, welcome to the Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulla. 
Kirra was nominated by Andrea Tucker. 

Ben Barry spoke on how he enjoys teaching in this area and has been teaching at Ulladulla High for 20 
years. Ben teaches Society and Culture. Over the years, the Dept has raised money for Timor-Leste, 
students in that subject also assist residents of Sarah Clayton write their life stories, three students go to 
Kokoda each year, and students visit Vietnam every two years. This year 19 students went.  

The focus of going to Vietnam was to explore self-resilience. The students raised money and donated 
$2,000 and gave their old schools bags to the students of Vietnam. Students toured Hanoi City, Sapa, 
Haloing Bay, Hoi, walking tour, cooking classes, Eco tour, fly to Saigon and Cu Chi Tunnel, students visited 
an orphanage and played games with the children at the orphanage. We are hoping the students will be 
able to attend the Club at a later date and speak on their views of the Vietnam trip.  

  

 

Thank you, Yvonne Young for the meeting’s report. 
 

End of report 
 

The next Bulletin will be published for our next meeting; 22 October 2019. 
 

Club Toast: “Good food, good fellowship and the privilege to serve.” 

L-R: Jazmin Dowling, Greg Dowling, Kirra Dowling, Helena Zuil, 
Ben Barry and Beck Cameron 


